
The Municipal Authority of the Borough of Lemoyne 
510 Herman Avenue, Lemoyne, PA  17043 

(717) 737-6843 

 
Lemoyne Municipal Authority Regular Business Meeting Minutes – Tuesday February 8, 2022  

Attendance; Chairman John Carroll, Vice Chairman Pete Shuntich, Treasurer Will Hesse, Member 
Dennis McGee, Secretary Steve Spangler, Wastewater Superintendent Bob Oakes, Engineer Mike 
Knouse, Solicitor Lisa Coyne, Borough Council Member Gene Koontz. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman John Carroll. 

1) A motion was made by Dennis McGee and seconded by Will Hesse to approve the January 2022 
minutes. Motion passed. 

2) Citizens and visitors: Gene Koontz said that they had a complaint about party line laterals that 
need to separate so that each property has a separate lateral into the main. The complaints are that 
the ordinance is not clear, but it is. 

3) Operators’ report: No violations this period and we have 3 employees despite attempts to hire. 
Farhat is working on Pennsylvania Ave. sewer main repairs. DEP inspection on the 20th January 
only mentioned the license of an injured employee on workers comp wasn’t updated. Motion to 
approve the report by Pete Shuntich, seconded by Dennis McGee. Motion passed. 

4) Engineers’ Report: Gathering data for the Chapter 94 report. The UV system permit application is 
moving along. Looking at our organic load limits. Coordinating with suppliers of diffuser arms. 
Motion to approve the report by Steve Spangler and seconded by Pete Shuntich. Will Hesse asked 
if we could move the North Street station to the 10 Year Plan? Yes. Motion passed. 

5) Treasurers’ report: attached. Motion to approve the report by Dennis McGee and seconded by 
Pete Shuntich. Motion passed. 

6) Payment of Bills: attached. Motion to accept the report by Pete Shuntich, seconded by Steve 
Spangler. Motion passed. 

7) Solicitors’ report: No response on Peach Street tapping fee. No response from Lower Allen Twp. 
on the property bid. Motion to accept the report was made by Dennis McGee and seconded by 
Pete Shuntich. Motion passed. 

8) New business: New Board member training is being offered by PMAA (Pennsylvania Municipal 
Authority Association) on Friday March 11th at the Best Western Harrisburg from 8am to 11 am. 
The Board will pay for any member who wishes to attend. Members asking to attend is Pete 
Shuntich, Dennis McGee and Steve Spangler. 

9) Old business: none 
10) Adjournment motion was made by Dennis McGee and seconded by Pete Shuntich. Motion passed 

at 6:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Steve Spangler, Secretary 


